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Dear LHS Parents, Guardians, and Students,
 As you read this year’s final issue of The Heat, the staff and students 
of LHS feel like we are in a jet flying toward EOC’s, final exams, graduation, 
building renovations, and summer vacation.  Our LHS class of 2019 excitedly 
looks forward to their next steps in life, our juniors impatiently wait to become 
the next LHS Senior Class of 2020, and there is a group of 8th graders, about a 
mile from here, who reluctantly anticipate making the move to LHS.  We have 
had a great school year which has been marked with a number of successes, 
both academically and in extracurricular activities.  You can read more information 
about these successes and keep up to date on everything going on at LHS by 
accessing the Loganville High School Facebook page or by viewing the public 
LHS calendar on our website: www.loganvillehigh.org.
 As this school year draws to an end, there is much change on the horizon.  If 
you have been to campus recently, you may have seen the construction fencing 
that has been put in place. Immediately after graduation in May, construction 
crews will be coming into LHS to begin our summer renovation. The summer 
facelift includes a new roof, all new HVAC systems, a total front office renovation, 
installation of the new touch panel instructional boards, and secure enclosures 
on the front and back of H-Hall.  All of these improvements are meant to increase 
the security, comfort, and educational opportunities in our classrooms.  Beginning 
May 31, all LHS offices will be moved to LMS for the summer.  We do not have 
a projected reentry date yet, but we will make sure we let you know when we 
do. Once school begins next year, our new ten-classroom and auxiliary gym 
addition will begin.  This new construction will have some effect on everyone 
as we will have to change parking and traffic patterns during construction. We 
will be sending out updates and changes as they occur. We are excited about 
these much-needed changes that are coming, and we thank our WCSD Board of 
Education and ELOST penny tax for making these important upgrades possible. 
 To the parents of our LHS Seniors, I wish a great last month of school for 
you and your children. Please keep up to date with any senior information on 
the LHS website by clicking Resources > Senior Information.  This page includes 
very important information about graduation events, parking, and ticketing.  
Additionally, you can join the Remind 101 Senior group by using instructions from 
the 2019 Senior Letter tab.  We excitedly look forward to graduation this year.
 Finally, parents, I want to thank you for all of the support that you show to 
Loganville High School and for the hard work you put into your children.  We have 
terrific students at LHS, and it is a pleasure to work with them and with you.  

Mike Robison
Principal, LHS

The mission of Loganville High School is to

Educate in meaningful contexts, 
Encourage continual growth, and
Empower students for success.

http://www.loganvillehigh.org
http://www.loganvillehigh.org


C A L E N D A R  O F  E V E N T S
Date Event
May 6 EOC Georgia Milestones - 9th Grade Literature & American Literature
May 7 EOC Georgia Milestones - 9th Grade Literature & American Literature
May 8 EOC Georgia Milestones - Algebra & Geometry
May 9 EOC Georgia Milestones - Economics & US History
May 10 EOC Georgia Milestones - Biology

May 21-22 Senior Exams and CFA’s for Semester II
May 23-24 Underclassmen Exams and CFA’s for Semester II
May 24 Last Day for Students
May 24 Graduation - Red Devil Stadium – 8:00 pm
May 27 Holiday/Memorial Day
May 28-30 Post Planning for Teachers

EOC:  End of Course      AP:  Advanced Placement     CFA:  Common Focused Assessments

A DVA N C E D  P L A C E M E N T  E X A M S
 Students who have pre-registered for the Advanced Placement exams will take the exams 
May 6-17 at the Walton County Board of Education Annex building,1820 State Hwy 11, Monroe, 
GA 30656. 
 Students who are taking the exams will not be expected to attend classes at LHS that day.  
 For more information, see Ms. Chmielarski, AP coordinator at LHS, in room C201, or email 
her at  cchmielarski@walton.k12.ga.us.

Morning – 8:00 am to Noon Afternoon – Noon to 4:00 pm
May 6 US Government
May 7 Physics
May 8 English Literature
May 9 Chemistry Psychology
May 10 US History Computer Science Principles

AP Studio Art portfolios are due by 2:00 pm
May 14 Calculus AB/BC
May 15 English Language Macroeconomics  
May 16 Statistics
May 17 Computer Science A

M E D I A  C E N T E R
 The final due date for all 
items checked out from the 
LHS Media Center is Friday, May 
17, 2019. This includes books, 
headphones, and calculators. 
All Chromebook repair or 
replacement fees should also 
be cleared by this date.

L H S  P T S O
 The LHS PTSO held the 15th Annual Miss LHS 
Pageant on March 9 with 56 contestants participating 
in the fundraiser this year.  Congratulations to the 
2019 Miss LHS Queen, Kayla Shelnutt, and her 
court, Madison Cope, Miss Junior; Chloe Boyd, 
Miss Sophomore; and Cadence Pirkle, Miss 
Freshman.  The Spirit of Miss LHS was awarded 
to Shalesia Stanford.  The Sponsorship Queen 
was awarded to Charity Myers.  The Sponsorship 
Princess awards went to Cadence Pirkle, Chloe 
Boyd, and Madison Cope.  The Miss LHS Pageant is the PTSO’s largest fundraiser each year 
with all proceeds supporting the LHS senior scholarship fund.  This year the PTSO raised almost 
$14,000 for this fund!  Thank you to all of our beautiful contestants for helping make this one of 
our most successful pageants!

G R A D U AT I O N  B A N N E R S  O N 
S A L E !

The LHS PTSO will be selling senior graduation banners and 
yard signs.  Signs can be ordered online at http://stores.inksoft.

com/loganville_high_school_graduati/shop/
home,  or there are order forms 
available in the LHS front lobby.  
Please make checks payable to 

Scotteez.  Order your sign today!

http://snellvilleoralsurgery.com
http://www.newlondondriving.com
http://www.leescollisioncenter.com
http://www.monroeanimal.com


L H S  C H R O M E B O O K  C O L L E C T I O N  D AY
 With the school year coming to an end soon, we will be collecting the school Chromebooks for the summer. In preparation for Chromebook 
Collection Day, here is some important information.

Underclassmen:
• Underclassmen will turn in their Chromebooks in advisement 

on Friday, May 24.
• PSO, AP, WBL, and Hospital Homebound students who will not be 

on campus on the Chromebook Collection Days, will need to bring 
their Chromebooks to the Media Center by May 24.

• Chromebooks will need to be charged to 100%.
• Underclassmen will not have to turn in the Chromebook charger 

blocks and cables. They will need to store them in a safe place over 
the summer, so that they will have them next year to charge their 
Chromebooks.

• Underclassmen will be getting their same Chromebooks back next 
school year.

•  If underclassmen know they are withdrawing over the summer, 
they are responsible for paying for the damaged/lost Chromebooks 
when they withdraw. They will also need to turn in their Chromebook 
chargers or pay $10.

• Students will need to pay for lost/stolen/damaged Chromebooks 
anytime between now and May 22.  Fees can be paid in the LHS 
Media Center in cash or online at www.mypaymentsplus.com.  If 
parents/students purchased the Chromebook Usage and Protection 
Plan, the fees are as follows:

 � Lost or broken A/C adapter ................................... $10.00
 � Missing Hinges ..................................................... $10.00
 � Broken LCD screen ............................................... $20.00
 � Keyboard replacement .......................................... $20.00
 � Battery replacement .............................................. $35.00
 � Body replacement ................................................. $35.00
 � Loss, stolen or willful damage to Chromebook ..... $190.00

• For up-to-date Chromebook collection information, go to www.
lhsmediacenter.com/Chromebooks.html.

Seniors:
• Seniors will turn in their Chromebooks and chargers after they 

complete their last final exam either on Tuesday, May 21 or 
Wednesday, May 22.  There will be a table set up in the cafeteria 
to collect the Chromebooks and chargers.

• The cost to replace a Chromebook charger is $10.00.  This fee 
can be paid with cash in the LHS Media Center or online at My 
Payments Plus.

• Chromebooks will need to be charged to 100%.
• If seniors are exempting their exams or are not taking classes on 

campus, they can return their Chromebooks before May 21.
• PSO, AP, WBL, and Hospital Homebound students who will not be 

on campus on the Chromebook Collection Day will need to bring 
their Chromebooks to the Media Center by May 24.

• Seniors will not be able to purchase their Chromebooks.
• Students will need to pay for lost/stolen/damaged Chromebooks 

anytime between now and May 22.  Fees can be paid in the LHS 
Media Center in cash or online at www.mypaymentsplus.com.  If 
parents/students purchased the Chromebook Usage and Protection 
Plan, the fees are as follows:

 � Lost or broken A/C adapter ................................... $10.00
 � Missing Hinges ..................................................... $10.00
 � Broken LCD screen ............................................... $20.00
 � Keyboard replacement .......................................... $20.00
 � Battery replacement .............................................. $35.00
 � Body replacement ................................................. $35.00
 � Loss, stolen or willful damage to Chromebook  .... $190.00

• For up-to-date Chromebook collection information, go to www.
lhsmediacenter.com/Chromebooks.html.

http://www.life.edu
http://www.life.edu


C O U N S E L O R S ’  C O R N E R
UPCOMING EVENTS:
May 14 ......... Awards Night, 6:00 pm (Grades 9 – 11) 
May 16 ......... Scholarship Night, 6:00 pm (Seniors)
May 24 ......... Graduation, 8:00 pm

TEST DATES:
ACT .............. Register by May 3 for the June 8 test date or the July 13 test by June 14.
 Go to www.actstudent.org for more information. 
SAT .............. Register by May 3 for the June 1 test date.
 Go to www.collegeboard.com for more information.  
 For the FREE SAT Online Prep Course, contact your counselor.
EOC ............. The End-of-Course Exams (EOC) will be administered May 6-10. Students are 

required to take state-mandated End-of-Course Exams in the areas of Algebra, 
Geometry, US History, Economics, Biology, 9th Literature, and American Literature. 
Failure to take these exams will cause you to receive an Incomplete. 

AP Exams .... Advanced Placement exams will be administered May 6-17.

SUMMER CREDITS:
 Students planning on taking summer classes through schools other than Walton County Public 
Schools (Faith Academy, Foothills Charter High School, etc.) must receive prior authorization from 
their counselors. Failure to receive course approval may result in students not receiving credit 
for the course taken. Classes taken at Loganville High School during summer Intersession are 
exempt from this policy.  

LHS COUNSELORS THANK OUR VOLUNTEERS:
 As the 2019-2020 school year comes to a close, the LHS Counseling Department would like 
to take this opportunity to thank the many volunteers who have helped in the Counseling Office 
throughout the course of this year. There are many parents, students, office aides, teachers, and 
administrators that have volunteered their time for events like Registration, Parent Nights, and 
more. To all of our volunteers, please accept our deepest appreciation. Your enthusiasm, hard 
work, and commitment to helping serve the students of LHS is sincerely appreciated.

LHS SENIOR SCHOLARSHIPS
 Students continue to accept financial aid awards from the LHS local scholarship program as 
well as from individual colleges and universities around the country, so the total earned scholarships 
will continue to climb! If students have received award letters, please submit a copy of those letters 
to Mr. Gilbert in the Counseling Office as soon as possible so that they can be recognized for their 
great accomplishments, and help raise the total LHS scholarship amount!

NEED A CURE FOR THE SUMMERTIME BLUES?
 With summer right around the corner, now is a great time to plan summer activities that, in turn, 
will help your students plan for their future.  Some recommended activities for students include: 
• Get a job or participate in an internship in a field in which they are interested.
• Visit several colleges and universities to get a feel for college life and what they might be 

looking for in a post-secondary institution
• Work on their ever-changing resume by adding the jobs and activities they participated in 

this school year.
• Visit www.gafutures.com to explore their post-secondary options.
• Go to work with a friend or relative and shadow the employee to get an understanding of 

their responsibilities and decide if they are right for your student.
 Now is the time for students to be exploring, goal-setting, and preparing for their futures.  
Students should be speaking to their parents and/or their counselors to discuss their plans.

http://www.drayerpt.com/loganville
http://www.beckheating.com
http://www.marcos.com
http://www.creeksidedentistry.net
http://www.journeysendrestaurant.com
http://waltonpulmonary.com
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2018-2019 COUNSELING DEPARTMENT
Last names A-D: L. Chereese Dunn ............................ (678) 684-2894
lori.dunn@walton.k12.ga.us

Last names E-K: Audrey Rodriguez ............................. (678) 684-2931
audrey.rodriguez@walton.k12.ga.us

Last names L-R: Pam Williams .................................... (678) 684-2893
pwilliams@walton.k12.ga.us

Last names S-Z: Matthew Gilbert ............................... (678) 684-2953
matthew.gilbert@walton.k12.ga.us

Registrar: Brenda Moon .............................................. (678) 684-2891
bmoon@walton.k12.ga.us

C L A S S  O F  2 0 2 0  S E N I O R  P O R T R A I T S
 Cady Studios spoke with rising seniors during advisement on April 24 regarding senior 
portraits.  At that time, Cady Studios advised students both on the various packages they offer, 
as well as when and where to schedule appointments online. This information is also posted to 
the school’s website under the Home, Senior Information, and Yearbook pages. 
 Senior portraits will take place on July 17 and 18 at Loganville Elementary School (due to 
construction at LHS). This photography company also offers an incredible variety an “in-studio” 
options at their 3 studio locations (Dacula, Johns Creek, and Acworth). The Basic Package offered 
by Cady Studios will include a formal (drape/tux), casual, and cap and gown photo. The formal 
and casual will be featured in the yearbook. Your student MUST have their pictures taken by Cady 
Studios before August 31 in order to be included in the 2019-2020 yearbook. NO EXCEPTIONS! 
Seniors must be photographed by Cady Studios for the yearbook – we cannot accept portraits 
from any other photography company. Please contact Cady Studios with any questions regarding 
senior pictures at https://cadystudios.com.

C L A S S  O F  2 0 2 0  S E N I O R  A D S /
PA G E S / S A L U TAT I O N S

 Senior Salutations for the 2020 yearbook will go on sale as soon as 
school starts in the fall.  Space for senior ads is limited, and ads will be 
processed on a first-come-first-served basis.  All ads will be color, and 
prices are as follows:

 Full page $300.00 11 photos and 250 words
 Half page $200.00 5 photos and 125 words
 Quarter page $125.00 3 photos and 60 words
 Eighth page $95.00 1 photo and 30 words

 Order forms will be available online under the Yearbook page of 
the school’s website. Please submit payment on MyPaymentsPlus 
and completed order form to the yearbook adviser. Orders will not be 
accepted without a completed and signed order form. Please note, all 
seniors pages/salutations are created using a pre-designed template 
(which will be posted to the school’s website over the summer). While 
purchasers can dictate the placement of images within the template, the 
yearbook staff will not make changes to the layout, color selection, or 
font style/size. The deadline for Senior Salutation orders is September 
6, 2019. If you have any questions, please email Holly Halford at holly.
halford@walton.k12.ga.us.

5 ST★R
WEAVES
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5 ST★R
WEAVES

AND UP

http://npadentistry.com
http://www.smilesbysimmons.com
http://5starweavesga.com


C T I  S T U D E N T S  AT T E N D  S TAT E 
L E A D E R S H I P  C O N F E R E N C E

 Career and Technical Instruction students from 
Loganville High School attended the CTI State Leadership 
Conference on April 17-19. The conference was held at 
Rock Eagle in Eatonton, Georgia. CTI students from all over 
the state of Georgia came to compete in various career/
technical areas.
 Attending the conference from Loganville High School 
were Lakota Garmon, Jasmine Lewis, and Katlynn Rutledge. 
They were chaperoned by CTI Coordinator, Trudy Shirah. This 
year’s trip was a great success! Katlynn Rutledge won 2nd 
in the state in the Computer Applications Competition. The 
Loganville group was recognized as the highest contributor 
in the state for their fundraising efforts to benefit Children’s 
Healthcare of Atlanta. Our students behaved wonderfully 
and represented LHS with pride.

F C C L A
 Loganville FCCLA was represented at the 
Georgia FCCLA State Leadership Conference 
in March, 2019.  Students competed in state 
events and national STAR events.  The following 
students represented Loganville FCCLA: Indya 
Mills, Mashay Grady, Chelsea Carter, Emily Jordan, 
Kreasia Williams, and Elizabeth Clinton.  Emily 
Jordan and Elizabeth Clinton are advancing to 
National STAR Events in Anaheim, CA this summer. 

M U LT I C U LT U R A L 
A P P R E C I AT I O N  C L U B

 Several members of the Multicultural 
Appreciation Club presented our Lil Learners with a 
taste of African Culture and Asian Culture.  A’yianna 
Hopson shared some information about Africa.  
Kimberly Persaud and Khushi Kapadia shared a very 
colorful presentation of Indian culture.

http://evaaycock.com
http://angieshelnutt
http://georgia-oms.com
http://www.msjunesdrivinglessons.com
http://AlcovyNeurology.com


AT T E N T I O N  S E N I O R S !
 There are many activities and deadlines this 
month, so please review the senior letter that was 
emailed and sent home.  If you have additional 
questions email Lori Sargent at  lsargent@walton.
k12.ga.us.

Senior Boards:
 Each year we distribute senior boards 
for parents (or friends or family members) to 
decorate for their seniors. Boards are decorated 
with pictures and memories and anything to 
celebrate seniors.  Parents come to hang the 
board on Friday, May 10 from 6:00-7:00 pm in 
the cafeteria area. This year we are asking that 
you hang the boards on COMMAND hooks, 
either by punching holes at the top of the 
board to hang on the hooks OR by punching 
holes for a ribbon to then hang on a hook, or 
COMMAND strips. We are asking that no tape 
be used this year, so PLEASE bring your own 
Command hooks/strips to display the boards. 
Staff will be available to assist you with where 
to place the boards. Do not use boards larger 
than what we distribute to seniors. The boards 
were distributed at lunch on April 10-11.

Senior Letters:
 We ask that family and friends write 
encouraging letters to the seniors, and we 
compile those letters in an envelope to distribute 
to each senior the day of the picnic.  Please follow 
these specifications when writing these letters:
1. Letters should not be larger than an 8 ½ X 11.

2. Letters should contain first and last name of 
the recipient.

3. Letters should not contain any money or 
gifts.

4. Letters should be dropped off in the box in 
the front office labeled “Senior Letters” no 
later than  Friday, May 10.

Senior Slideshow:
 Picture submissions for the 2019 Senior 
Slideshow are due May 10.  Students may 
submit up to 3 GROUP pictures by going to 
www.loganvillehigh.org > Resources > Senior 
Information > scroll down to the “Senior Slide 
Show” information. Click on the link to submit 
photos.

Senior Video Yearbook: 
 This year A/V Film is producing the Senior 
Video Yearbook. The DVD is a collection of 
memories of seniors (pep rallies, sports, senior 
highlights, picture slideshow, Senior Walk, Senior 
Picnic, behind-the-scenes on graduation day, and 
graduation ceremony).  DVD’s will be available for 
purchase after June 1 on mypaymentsplus.com 
for $25.00. These DVD’s make great keepsakes 
for years to come.

Senior Walk:
 We will continue the tradition of the Senior Walk the morning of May 17. This is where 
we will travel to the local schools and walk the halls in cap and gown as an example to the 
younger students and as a celebration of your years here in Walton County. We will send 
home permission slips, so only those who return their slips will be able to participate. 
(Students won’t want to miss this. It was AMAZING last year!)

Senior Picnic: 
 The senior class picnic will be held at LHS on May 17 under the supervision of class 
sponsors and the administration. Lunch will be provided. Students can bring chairs, blankets, 
frisbees, footballs, etc. Your student will receive their senior letters at the picnic.

Baccalaureate:
 This is an inspirational service for Seniors in which participation is not required. Seniors 
attending baccalaureate should report to First Baptist Church Loganville at 6:15 pm on Tuesday, 
May 21, dressed in appropriate attire and cap and gown. Seniors can submit a baby picture 
and a senior picture to msorrow@wcclc.org by May 10 to be included in the baccalaureate 
slideshow.

Important Upcoming Senior Dates:
Friday, May 10 • Hang Senior Boards at LHS

 6:00-7:00 pm
• Deadline for Senior Letters
• Deadline for Senior Slideshow pictures
• Deadline for Baccalaureate pictures

Mon.-Fri., May 13-17 • Senior Week:  **All costumes must be in dress code
 May 13    College/Career Day
 May 14    Ties and Tiaras
 May 15    Wacky Weather
 May 16    Pajama Day
 May 17    Senior T-shirt Day

Thursday, May 16 • Scholarship Ceremony, Awards Ceremony, Honor Graduate 
reception (by invitation)

 6:00 pm in LHS Auditorium
Friday, May 17 • Senior Walk (permission slip is required)

• Senior Talent Show
• LHS Theater (Slide show to follow)
• Senior Picnic (permission slip required)
• 12:30 pm at band practice field behind the school

 Tuesday, May 21 • Baccalaureate
 6:30 pm (Graduates arrive at 6:15 pm) at Loganville First Baptist 
Church

Tuesday, May 21 • Senior Exams
Wednesday, May 22 • Senior Exams

• Turn in Chromebook after the last exam
Thursday, May 23 • CLEAR all holds, fines, Chromebook, etc.

• No Classes
Friday, May 24 • Graduation Rehearsal (Mandatory practice for the ceremony)

 7:15 am UNTIL Complete at Red Devil Stadium
• Cap & Gown Group Picture
 7:15 am at LHS Stadium Park at the stadium
 Do not report to the school
• Graduation Ceremony
 6:45 pm--Graduates Park at LHS and Report to H-Hall
• Guest Shuttle Begins from LHS to the Red Devil Stadium
 6:15 pm
• Gates Open for Guests
 6:30 pm
• Graduation Ceremony Begins
 8:00 pm at Red Devil Stadium
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R E D  D E V I L S  F O O T B A L L  2 01 9
Varsity
August 9 - Scrimmage Madison County Home
August 23 Morgan County Away
August 30  Monroe – Alumni Night Home
September 6 North Oconee Away
September 13 OPEN
September 20 Winder – Youth Night Home
September 27  St. Pius X Away
October 4 Walnut Grove Away
October 11 Clarke Central - Homecoming Home
October 18 Buford Away
October 25 OPEN 
November 1 Cedar Shoals Home
November 8 Johnson (Gainesville) – Senior Night Home
November 15 Playoff 1
November 22 Playoff 2
November 29 Quarter-Finals
December 6 Semi-Finals
December 13-14 GHSA State Championship

JV
August 22 North Oconee Away
August 29 Walnut Grove Home
September 5 Clarke Central Away
Septtember 12 Winder Barrow Away
September 19 Apalachee Home
Septtember 26 Cedar Shoals Home
October 3 TBD TBD

9th Grade
August 22 Prince Avenue Home
August 29 Walnut Grove Away
September 5 TBD TBD
September 12 Winder Barrow Home
September 19 Social Circle Away
September 26 Alcovy Away
October 3 TBD TBDAll Varsity games will start at 7:30 pm.

All JV and 9th-grade games will start at 5:30 pm.


